Farnham Common Tennis Club  AGM 
20th October 2016  8:00pm
DRAFT MINUTES – TO BE AGREED AT 2017 AGM
Present
20 members including the committee and Pauline Gregory (Chair)
Apologies received from
Bronwen Harding, Jackie Maher, Alan Polding, Margaret Southerden, Richard Spooner. 
Adoption of previous AGM minutes
Approved and no matters arising
Pauline commended Rob Coull for his effective work on the Main Committee. 
Tennis Club Secretary’s/Chairman’s Report (Robert Coull)
2016 has been another fine year for tennis at Farnham Common.  I hope that all of our members have enjoyed their tennis this year, I have certainly enjoyed mine.
In January we held our ever popular Frosty Tournament, which was followed by the Grand National Tournament in April and the enjoyable social tournament in August.  Thank you to Sandra Buckeldee for running these tournaments. 
The club championships had fewer entrants than in 2015 and the finals day was postponed by a day due to rain with the majority of the finals being played on the Sunday instead of the Saturday, but we were fortunate on that day to have good weather, enjoyable tennis and plenty of tea and cake for the players and spectators alike.
Our coach, Stephen Wright and his coaching team, assisted by our Juniors Organiser, Lucinda Quixley, have worked hard to grow the junior section of the club.  There was a festival day with free adult and junior coaching, several mini-red and mini-orange tournaments as well as successful tennis summer tennis camps.  This has resulted in a record number of young tennis members at the Tennis Club
In terms of club facilities, it had been intended to wash and paint courts 1&2 early in the spring, but due to a combination of not having enough periods of calm dry weather and scheduling constraints from the contractor this did not occur until late July.  Since then there has been a concern that the number of small stones on the courts is increasing rather than decreasing which would indicate that the court surface is finally reaching the end of its life.  It is therefore likely that resurfacing of courts 1&2 will have to take place next year.  This may result in a non-tarmac surface being laid.
A path has not yet been laid to the courts due to a lack of funds and volunteer time, however the large conifers which completely dwarfed the pavilion and were in danger of damaging it, have been removed.  
Unlike previous years there have been no reported cases of anti-social behaviour at the pavilion.  This may well be due to the CCTV cameras which, like the floodlights, have worked well during the past year.  Our club membership has grown so that we now have currently 164 members, this comprises of 86 adults, 21 Juniors & Students and 57 Minis.  This is more than at any time in the past 4 years with the increase being driven largely by the number of Mini members whereas the number of adult members has remained generally static.   
Now, on behalf of all the members of Farnham Common Tennis Club, I have some ‘thank you’s to make.
I would like to thank Krysia for continuing to organise the Farnham Common Winter League in which many of us participate and enjoy.  This is Krysia’s fourteenth year of organising the league which is a fantastic achievement.  
I would like to thank Stephen Wright and Lucinda Quixley for successfully growing and developing our junior section. I would like to thank our Ladies and Men’s captains, Sandra and Paul for their excellent work in running tournaments, organising the team squads and helping the team captains.
Apart from organising court cleaning and painting Simon Bailey has continued to do an excellent job as communications officer – he has grappled successfully with the increasingly bureaucratic LTA club registration and the Wimbledon ballot process as well as running our excellent website.  
I would like to thank Karen for doing an excellent job as fixtures secretary.  Without fixtures we would have no matches and hence no need for teams or captains so we should all be thankful that Karen has continued to perform this important role.   
And finally on behalf of the tennis section and its members I would like to publicly thank Pauline, our Sports Club Chairman, for her excellent work in running Farnham Common Sports Club.  This is not an easy task and she should know that we are very grateful and appreciative for the many years of hard work that she has dedicated to the club.
Ladies Captain Report (Sandra Buckeldee)
Tournaments
It has been another busy year, starting with the annual frosty tournament played on a lovely sunny morning, in January, with mince pies and mulled wine. There was a good turnout for this tournament, as for the Grand National tournament in April and a summer event in mid-August.  Rob will say more about the club championships final later.
Teams
Last Winter we took the decision mid-season to reduce the number of ladies vets teams down to 2 teams, in line with the summer teams. This turned out to be a good decision, since we had a number of players injured and a couple of ladies making the decision to leave the club for various reasons. The ladies vets 1 team finished 5th in division 4. The ladies vets 2 team, captained by Gill Prout finished 2nd in division 8, with excellent performances from a number of players.
In the summer, the ladies 1 team captained by Heather Keogh finished 6th in division 3, with a couple of wins and a draw. We were sad to see Sue Spooner leave the team and wish her well in her new life in France but glad to get Heather and Bronwen back from injury.
The ladies 2 team, captained by Krysia Edwards, finished bottom of the table in division 5, having been promoted the previous season, with a couple of close matches.
We again ran two Medley teams: Medley 1 in division 3, captained by myself, and the Medley 2 in division 4, captained by John Thomas; again we had some tough matches, which meant that both teams finished bottom of the table.
For the winter season we have kept the number of Ladies Vets teams the same (two), but dropped the higher FCWL team, due to the difficulty in finding enough players available to play mixed tennis. Thank you to Dave for agreeing to take on the captaincy. 
Ladies Club Night
Following a poll of members, LC nights were again moved to a Monday and thanks to WhatsApp attendance remains constant but fairly low, although it has continued under floodlights! Many ladies manage to organise to play at other times during the week and there is good communication between us to involve other players when regulars in a four are short.
Men’s Captain Report (Paul Morgan)
It has been a good year for men's team tennis, with the First team in the Winter Veterans league remaining in its division and the Second team gaining promotion. Both teams hope to consolidate this winter. In the 2016 Summer Shield the Men's First team won promotion as Champions of division 3. Amongst the younger players involved, congratulations go to George Weller the top performer in the division winning 22 sets out of 24. Unfortunately the Second team was relegated for the second season running and the third team remained mid table in their division. Better use and allocation of players early in the season will be utilised in the future to give teams a better start. 
Whilst we have done well to recruit several of our former, younger players we still need to take in more players to further strengthen our teams. Our improved court facilities and the introduction of floodlights have already resulted in an enthusiastic attendance at men's night and will, hopefully encourage players to join the club.
Junior’s report (Lucinda Quixley)  

Aegon Summer Leagues: we entered two teams this year – a U18 boys’ team and a U8 mixed team. Both teams enjoyed the experience and competed keenly.
The U18 boys’ team was made up of 5 teams in their group – we were on the only team to have played all our matches on time and to schedule. The result of this effort was a 4th place in this group. One of our stronger U18 team members sustained an injury that required the substitution of a U15 into the group
The U8 red team enjoyed the novelty of competitive tennis and put up a good show of fighting spirit. We hope they will continue to represent the club in the coming years.
Club Championships: The club ran its annual Junior Championship – the summary results of this are:


U18 Girls Won by Ffibi Barnett


U18 Boys Won by Ewan MacPhillips and 


U8 was won by Nicole Naish.

We have started to run Mini Tennis red Matches on Saturday afternoons. The rationale for this is to get the younger players into the habit of playing competitive tennis. Our Mini classes are the most popular so the strategy here is to introduce competitive tennis early so this concept follows into Junior and Adult tennis later.  We have run these Mini Tennis sessions during the last 2 weeks of September and throughout October – they appear to be a success and are enjoyed by all.
On colder Saturdays I intend to offer hot chocolate drinks from the Tennis pavilion for the Minis after their lesions. I hope to engage the parents in supporting their children by example.
Head Coach report (Stephen Wright)
Coaching Programme: We have 79 players attending coaching sessions at FCTC each week. This is an increase from 59 players attending each week last year. Our coaching programme caters for all standards including mini tennis, junior coaching and adult coaching. On top of our successful and popular coaching programme at the tennis club we also have established links with 4 primary schools and 3 secondary schools in the area. 
Tennis Leaders: To help run our coaching programme we have a system in place where we invite our older teenagers to undertake a tennis leader qualification. This qualification allows them to assist with running coaching sessions at the club and is the first step on the coaching ladder. We currently have 3 tennis leaders who assist with coaching at the club. We have a further 2 players who are starting their tennis leaders’ qualification. We also have a player who has progressed from the Tennis Leaders qualification and is now a LTA level 1 coach and coaches at Beaconsfield High School. I feel it is important to offer opportunities for our younger players to gain a qualification and paid work experience. Of course it is not always possible to appoint coaches from within the club and we have therefore appointed a Level 3 coach to assist with the coaching programme. Roman is currently offering a free 30 minute lesson to adults. This offer is valid until the end of November. If you would like to take him up on this offer then please let me know and I will pass on your details. 
Awards: We have won and been nominated for a number of awards again this year. Ewan McPhillips won the South East Region ‘Participant of the Year Award’ for his contribution to his club. Ewan attends coaching regularly, assists with our mini tennis coaching programme, has umpired matches, was part of the mentoring initiative we took part in through LEAP and has recently passed his tennis leaders qualification. Ewan is a great junior ambassador of the club and highly deserved this award. I was awarded the ‘Deliverer of the Year Award’ earlier this year as recognition for increasing participation in the area at the secondary schools we are linked with. I have also been nominated as the Community Coach of the Year Award in Buckinghamshire and will find out the result of this nomination in November. 
Davis Cup Legacy Project: I have close links with the LTA and took part in a new initiative called the Davis Cup Legacy Project. The idea of the project was for the LTA to train up 1,000 coaches across the country to coach 10,000 mini tennis red players. The project was a success and the LTA have decided to try to target 20,000 new mini tennis red players next year. As part of the process the LTA chose 20 coaches from the 1,000 who took part in this project to take part in a feedback and planning session to try and make next year’s initiative even better. I was one of the 20 coaches and will be involved in the initiative next year which should assist FCTC with attracting even further players to the coaching programme and ultimately more members to the club. 
Mini Tennis Court lines: coaches who took part in the Davis Cup Legacy Project were invited to apply for a grant to paint mini tennis lines on the clubs courts. The grant was for £500 which would cover most of the costs of painting the lines. We were successful in our application and now have mini tennis lines painted on courts 5 & 6 which will help our mini tennis players.  
Competitive opportunities: we run a number of competitive opportunities at the club including mini tennis red match plays, entering junior and senior Aegon Leagues and our club Club Championships. I would like to congratulate Ewan McPhillips and Ffibi Barnitt for winning our 18/U boys and girls events this year. 
Communications Officer’s Report (Simon Bailey) 
The website has been developed gradually over the year and is now updated more regularly.  There is more information on the coach’s page and specific links to individual county leagues. The fixture lists are updated regularly as matches are re-arranged after postponements. It is planned to show the Farnham Common Winter league results on a monthly basis.    
The website is now the main place for most permanent tennis club information as well as current news. MailChimp emails supplement this by letting all members know of breaking news. We will consider if it is feasible to broaden contact via WhatsApp or Facebook.
The Wimbledon ballot was again a hybrid manual and automated system, although there is a trend to full automation.  The LTA on-line system is a bit smoother each year, but the opt-in feature is still cumbersome – you can opt-in now for Wimbledon 2017! 
Election of Officers
The following appointments were proposed, seconded and approved for 2017:

	Role
	Name

	Ladies’ captain
	Sandra Buckeldee

	Men’s captain
	Paul Morgan

	Fixtures Secretary
	Karen Coull

	Communication Officer
	Simon Bailey

	Chairman/Secretary
	vacant

	Committee Member
	Lucinda Quixley

	Social Secretary
	vacant

	Maintenance Officer
	vacant


Prizes & Awards (Committee)
· Ladies doubles: 
Sandra Buckeldee and Jill Anderson  
· Mixed doubles: 
Sandra and Daniel Buckeldee
· Men’s singles:   
Rob Coull
· Men’s doubles: 
Daniel and Martin Buckeldee  
· Girls (u18):   
Ffibi Barnitt
· Boys (u18):  

Ewan McPhillips
· Player of the Year:   Paul Sinclair
· Captain’s Trophy:     Heather Keogh
· Most improved player: Jackie Maher
· Most improved Junior: Kieran McPhillips.
Any Other Business
The clubhouse will be re-carpeted and CCTV will be significantly upgraded
Pauline intends to stand down as chairman in April. She congratulated Rob on his outstanding term as chairman and said he would be sorely missed for his support of and contributions to the main committee
There was discussion on how to attract younger members, how the new marketing group could help to publicise the club and how a new court surface might help
Now that the two trees are down, the area around the pavilion can be made more attractive, the old cricket sight screens will be burnt and any landscaping plans would need agreement with the parish council.
The meeting closed at 9:01pm
